House of Commons

London

SW1A 0AA

Dear 

Was Parliament misled by the Prime Minister ?

The House was presented with the Financial Services and Markets Bill by the Chancellor of the Exchequer on 17th June 1999. The House was informed by the Chief Secretary to the Treasury on the 28th June 1999 that the Bill was fully compatible with the European Convention on Human Rights and that the Chancellor had signed a statement  to  that  effect,  under  section  19(1) (a) of the Human Rights Act 1998. The  House was re-presented  with the  Bill by the Chancellor on 18th November 1999.

A freedom of information request was made on 1st January 2005 to obtain counsels’ opinions to justify this statement. On 22nd May 2007 the Information Commissioner ruled that the Treasury must confirm or deny whether or not it holds Law Officers’ advice. On 15th May 2008 the Information Tribunal rejected the Treasury’s appeal, stating “…Ministers are accountable in Parliament. This means they are accountable to the public at large. It is right that they should be. There is a clear public interest in the accountability and transparency of both decision-making by a public authority, as well as of the reasons for any such decisions made.” 

As your constituent, may I urge you to ask the First Lord of the Treasury to confirm the existence of Law Officers’ advice by  publishing counsels’ opinions to prove in the spirit of open and honest government that he did not mislead the House as Chancellor of the Exchequer.    

Yours sincerely
